
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Sabes Bar and Grill, Bay City, WI 

March 15, 2021 

 

Members Present and Guests: Larry and Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, 

Gary Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Dick Nelson, Pat Gutting, Ron Gutting, Mike Gutting, Zachary 

Falkofske, Caleb Beebe, Tom Schutz, Jerry Sprick, Randy Bayer, David and Kris Deiss, Paul 

and Leah Frandson, Evan Mercer, Doug and Judi Brunner, Mark Helmer, Donnie Sabby 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary's Report was read by Sharolyn Johnson. Corrections made were date of meeting was 

February 15, 2021, not March 15, 2021. Also add Nate Holt to members present list. Motion to 

approve the Secretary's Report by Mark Kinneman, second by Gary Huppert. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by 

Gary Huppert, second by Dick Nelson. Motion passed. 

 

Old Business: 

ATV Maps report from Mark Helmer. 

1000 maps printing only $1,144.00, art work maybe $200.00 more 

Motion to make up 1,000 maps from Helmer Printing by Pat Gutting, second by Dick Nelson. 

Motion passed. 

 

Motion for a map committee by Sheldon Huppert, second by Tom Schutz. 

Volunteers for map committee are: Larry Johnson, Gary Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Tina 

Huppert, Pat Gutting, Zack Falkofske, and Mark Helmer. 

 

Gary and Sheldon Huppert and Larry Johnson went to the Clifton Town Board Meeting in March 

of 2021. They asked the board to consider opening 1070th Street and 690th Avenue, for a total of 

1 1/2 miles. It was put on the agenda for April 2021. 

 

All County Roads requested for ATV Routes were approved by County Board on February 23, 

2021.  

 

Signs ordered by Larry Johnson for the county and arrows and posts for the towns of Oak Grove, 

River Falls, and Maiden Rock will be delivered to Larry Johnsons next week.  

 

Meat Raffle will be held at Sabes on April 10, 2021 at 3 p,m. Need 6 to 8 people from the ATV 

Club to work at the raffle. 

 

Guest Doug Brunner was saying people are out riding and are not slowing down for pedestrians. 

 

Motion made by Tina Huppert to pay Larry Johnson’s loan off tonight for $453.20, second by 

Mike Gutting. Motion passed. 

 



Gary Huppert reported on Birthday Ride held on March 13, 2021. They had 61 machines. 

Someone did a 50/50. Club received donations of $1,140.00. 

  

Tom Schutz will check with Jill Sears on clothing. Will bring samples next month and will take 

orders to buy them.  

 

The next meeting will be held at The Gaslight on April 19, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. Motion by Pat 

Gutting, second by Ron Gutting, to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sharolyn Johnson  

Acting Secretary 

 


